
 

Parks Victoria April 2020 Board Meeting Report  
The Parks Victoria Board met for a virtual meeting on Tuesday 28 April to discuss a range of important issues 
and opportunities. The highlights of the meeting are outlined below. 
 
General 
The Board received a comprehensive briefing on changes to current operations and working arrangements. 
The Board noted park closures, internal governance measures and co-ordination with other government 
agencies. 
 
Safety 
The Board congratulated Management and staff for significant safety improvements. Recent results show a 
notable downward trend in safety incidents for 2020. 
 
Churchill and Lysterfield Park Management Plan 
The Board approved amendments to the Churchill National Park and Lysterfield Park Management Plan. The 
Plan will be submitted to the Minister for Energy, Environment and Climate Change for approval to release 
by June 2020. He advised that the plan aims to confidence to the mountain biking community by expressing 
mountain biking as a key activity, recognising the existing trails, and framing the areas of the parks that may 
be for further change, such as new trails. 
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